Volume I

Lawrence, Kansas, Sept. 1945

Number 1

ENDOWMENT ASSOCIATION FUND DRIVE GETS UNDER WAY WITH MORE THAN \$1,500 ALREADY SENT TO COMMITTEE; CHECKS ROLL IN AFTER FIRST APPEAL LETTER IS SENT

WAR MEMORIAL, SCHOLARSHIP FUND AND CHAPTER HOUSE REPAIRS WILL REQUIRE \$15,000

CLASSES START AT KANSAS, SEPT. 20th

Executive Committee Endeavors To Get The Majority of Repairs Done By Then

A drive to collect \$15,000 in donations from members of the Kansas Alpha Alumni Association for a War Memorial, Scholarship Fund and Chapter House repairs started in August with the first in a series of letters. By Sept. 1st, only 10% of the goal had been subscribed but we must admit that over 10% of the first letters sent came back because of insufficient addresses.

School starts at K.U. September 20th, and by that time we hope to have a new paint job greeting the rushees. The active chapter is now back in the house after two years of Navy occupation, and Brothers, the gobs didn't leave the house looking like your living room at home.

Larry Winn, Jr. '38

Because EIGHT of our Kansas Alpha Brothers made the supreme sacrifice in World War II, it was also decided that a War Mem orial in, on, or near the Chapter

So, your Executive Committee decided that "now is the time for all good Phi Psi's to come to the aid of their fraternity" and after a survey of the chapter's condition, voted to start this drive for funds which would put Kansas Alpha of Phi Psi in the best condition "on the Hill".

HONOR ROLL

Donations Up To Sept. 1st

August W. Lauterbach '18 Larry Winn, Sr. '15	\$250
Byron T. Shutz '18	200
Harold Evans, Sr. '09 Win Tate '18 Leland Thompson, Sr. '13 Solon Summerfield '99	100
William J. Campbell '22 Maj. Fen Dura nd '36 James T. Klepper '28 John A. Prescott '84 A. J. Spangler '03 William T. Stevenson '18	25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25
Joseph H. Dyer '01 Earl P. Russell '08 Larry Winn, Jr. '38	10

Because EIGHT of our Kansas
Alpha Brothers made the supreme sacrifice in World War II, it was also decided that a War Memorial in, on, or near the Chapter House should be included in the fund drive. It is understood that the parents of several of the EIGHT Brothers would like to help us with this Memorial.

